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Christmas at Little Ridge  
For more photographs , please take a look at our website. 

Dear Parents and Carers  

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your children a very Merry 
Christmas! I hope you will agree that the various Christmas performances and 
concerts have showcased the childrenôs talent and hard work. The writing competition 
was hotly contended and congratulations  once again to Ben and Charlie. The 
Christmas Baz aar was a great success and I would like to thank the PSA for all their 
hard work in organising the afternoon as well as the parents who kindly volunteered 
to help support on the day by running stalls or bak ing delicious cakes to sell.   

Over the last two terms it has been incredibly encouraging to walk around the school 
and see your children fully engaged and enjoying their learning.  

I hope you agree that all of the children and staff now deserve a restful and enjoyable 
festive season, an d we look forward to welcoming you back in the New Y ear.    

Mark Rankin, Head of School  
 

Reception Class Nativities  

Our YR Canterbury class performed their Nativity to parents 

recently.  Just like Surrey class before, all the children looked 

amazing in their costumes and all performed really well ï 

having only been in school for nearly four months !   

 

 

 

 

 

YR Canterbury 

http://arklittleridgeprimary.org/news/christmas-little-ridge


 

 

 

Y1 and Y2 Performance s 

Well done to our Y1 and Y2 pupils who performed a series of Christmas songs and dances to 

their parents.  All the children worked really hard at learning the words and actions and all 

looked splendid in their Christmas jumpers and accessories. 

 

óI enjoyed singing our Christmas songs to our mums and dads.ô  Kirsten (Y1) 

óI felt really proud to sing in front of my dad.ô  Thomas (Y1) 

 

Y3/4 Carol Singing  

Unfortunately, the weather was a little unkind to us, and it was a bit of a squash and a 

squeeze, but the children sang their hearts out in the upper hall to parents and carers.             

óI enjoyed playing Pervane  on the recorders because the music was from a long time 

ago when Henry VIII was King.ô  Kamran (Y4)                               

óI was a bit nervous but it was fun and I really enjoyed it.ô Toby Fielder (Y3) 

óI really enjoyed singing in front of our parents and playing Pervane and Hoppity on 

our recorders.ô Chloe Jenkins (Y4) 

 

 

 



 

 

Y5/6 Carol Singing  

The weather was much kinder when it was 

the turn of Y5/6 pupils to sing to their 

parents.  It was good to see the children 

enjoying the Christmassy songs ï they 

have been working very hard learning 

them!  

 óIt was good.  My favourite song was 

Christmas Children.ô William (Y5)  

óIt was am azing.  I liked how everyone t ook part and how our parents enc ouraged us 

to do our  best by smiling and dancing along to the music.ô Phoebe Harris (Y6) 

óI found  reading the poem really awesome!ô  Keira (Y6) 

óI really enjoyed introducing the carols.  I never thought I had the confidence, but I 

actually did it!ô Arthur  Ford (Y6) 

 

Write  a Letter to Santa  

Huge congratulations to Ben Tucker from Cardiff and Charlie 
Tucker in Goldsmiths, winners of the KS2 and KS1 óWrite a Letter to 
Santaô competition.  Both boys have won a Ã10.00 Book Voucher.  
Take a look at their festive entries!    

  

Christmas Lunch  

Thank you to our Little Ridge chefs who cooked up an amazing 270 dinners today! The 

dinners look absolutely delicious and the children listened to Christmas music whilst they 

were treated to waiter/waitress service by our Y6 prefects who, our kitchen staff said, were 

extremely helpful and efficient, making a challenging lunchtime great fun!    

http://arklittleridgeprimary.org/news/write-letter-santa-competition-winners


 

Ark Hastings Winter Concert  

Last week, our new school choir took part in their very first concert at the Hastings Ark 

Network Winter Concert at Blacklands Church.   Following  lots of hard work at  weekly 

rehearsals at their after school club,  the children sang beautifully to parents and carers and 

to invited guests including  the Mayor of Hastings, Councillor Judy Rogers. 

óIt was great working with other people who were so supportive.  We got to sing and have 

fun!ô Georgia Goodridge, Y3 Brunel 

óWe got to meet new people who all enjoy singing.ô  Jay Kalidasan, Y3 Brunel  

 Taking part has given the children an opportunity to develop personal discipline required 

for a performance event and to enjoy performing a variety of music with students from 

other schools in the Ark Network.   Further pictures  from the concert can be found on our 

website.   

Christmas Bazaar  

Thank you to everyone who came to the Christmas Bazaar and an even bigger thank you to 

those who helped to set up and run stalls; without your help we would never have done it!   

We hope you all agree too that our Y5 and 6 pupils who ran their own stalls did a fabulous 

job, planning, setting up and selling their gifts or organising the games and competitions.  

The money has been counted and the great news is that we made a fantastic profit of  

£1080.13  which is one of the best ever!   

Competition Winners  

All the winners of the raffle prizes and silent action have been notified.  

Raffle (full list of winners on display in office foyer).  

1st prize - hamper G34 - Mrs M ann 

2nd prize - Body Shop perfume P88 ï Vicky 

Silent Auction:   

1st prize  (Apple Ipad) Mrs Brown (£100) ï other win ners on display in office foyer. 

http://arklittleridgeprimary.org/news/christmas-little-ridge


 

The Christmas Pud ding  Cake  was won by Joe Cooper. 

 

Guess Name of Teddy   

The name was Pip  - won by Luke Gray.  

Design a Plate  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our PSA received lots of entries and some amazing plate designs.  Well done to every child 

who entered ï it was very hard to decide the final winners ï (take a look at the photographs 

on our website )  but here they are: 

Jude Milla rd. Rosie Panter, Blake Baldwin, Lucy White, Esme Dann, Daisy Goodman, 

Matthew Mangiri, Ruby Thompson, Freya Starr, Mia Eps, Jess Scott, Jacob Cook, Caden R 

and Pheobe LS.  Each prize winner was awarded a special pencil and eraser from the PSA. 

 

Attendance (12.12.16  - 16.12.16)                  Transition Trophy Winners  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Registration groups 
and % attendance  

Y3 Kingston  98.4  

Y3 Brunel  94  

YR Surrey  94.8  Y4 Cardiff  97.6  

YR Canterbury  88  Y4 Chichester  94.1  

Y1 Goldsmiths  90  Y5 Aston  93  
Y1Sussex  95.3  Y5 Leeds  97 

Y2 Bath  96.6  Y6 Oxford  99.3  

Y2 Exeter  92.6  Y6 Cambridge  92.2  

 Chester (SLC)            94  

Congratulations to Y3 Kingston, 
winners of last weekôs KS2 transition 
trophy , and to Y1 Sussex and Y2 
Exeter, joint winners of this  
weekôs KS1 transition trophy. 
Well done! 
 

http://arklittleridgeprimary.org/news/christmas-little-ridge
http://arklittleridgeprimary.org/news/christmas-little-ridge


 

 Last ×ÅÅËȭÓ Achievers  

Class  Name of pupil  Award  Class Name of pupil  Award  
Canterbury  Kai Ingram  Rigour Surrey  Christie Griffen  Integrity  

Esme Burgess Achievement Jacob Gibson  Achievement 
Louie Hollands  Achievement Keira Ticehurst  Achievement 

Goldsmiths  Oliver Li  Determination  Sussex Jude Millard  Enthusiasm 
Aliyah Jamieson Achievement Lawrie Gurney Achievement 
Tom Brockhurst  Achievement Imogen Tunmore  Achievement 

Bath  Izzy Hustwayte Determination  Exeter  Whole Class Enthusiasm 
Ryan Wheeler Achievement Erin OôShaugnessy Achievement 
Hattie Morton -Davage Achievement Ruby Innes Achievement 

Brunel  

 

 

Ruby Bradshaw Enthusiasm Kingston  Toby Fielder Rigour 
Grace Evans Achievement Gunner Dunford  Achievement 
Gracie Travena Achievement Katie Pearce Achievement 

Cardiff  Matthew Mangiri  Integrity  Chichester  Liam Tovey Enthusiasm 
Baxter Farmer Achievement Lauren Griffen  Achievement 
Eve Gurney Achievement Jai Coleman Achievement 

Aston  Lana Harrison  Determination  Leeds Kian Jamieson Integrity  
Lacey Ancell Achievement Ashlyn Cotman Achievement 
Megan Swisho  Achievement Macie Phillips  Achievement 

Cambridge  Jack Parsons Rigour Oxford  Sophie Playford Rigour 
Elizabeth Chedzoy Achievement Jack Stretton Achievement 
Jacob Cook Achievement Alfie Porter  Achievement 

Y 

 

 

Health Screening for Reception Class 

Pupils  

On Friday, a letter was sent home with all Reception class 

children,  from  the School Health Team who will be visiting our school in the new year to 

undertake reception class health screenings.  They will visit sometime between January and 

July 2017 ï we will confirm the date with you  when we are advised.  Please take time to read 

this let ter which will help you make an informed decision regarding your childôs screening.  

If you do not receive one of these letters please contact the team on Hastings 01424 728368. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

After School Clubs  Terms 3 and 4  

The following clubs restart as follows:   

DAY CLUB STARTING 
MONDAY ZUMBA    16th January  

Y1/2 MULTI SPORTS                                16th January 
TUESDAY JAFFA  17th January 
WEDNESDAY Y1,2, 3 and 4  FOOTBALL (PREMIER SPORTS) 18th January 

Y5/6 FOOTBALL       (ANDY STOODLY)             18th January 
THURS CHOIR 12th January 

DANCE CLUB  Catch up session on 12th January 
BADMINTON   12th January 

FRI KARATE  20 th January 

e 

  

        Diary dates  y dates 

Wed 21st December Last day of term  No Rocking Ridgers  

Thurs 5th/Fri 6th 
Jan 

INSETs School closed to pupils 

Monday 9 th  
January  

Pupils return to school   

Wednesday 18th 
January  

Y3 Kingston swimming sessions 
begin 

Letter sent home 

Week commencing 
6th February 

Parent Consultations Information to follow  

Mon 20th February  INSET  

Fri 17th March INSET  

Sat 25th March PSA Easter Fair 11 am ï 1.00 pm - information to follow  

Tues 18th April INSET  

Fri 7th July  INSET  

Sat 8th July PSA Summer Fayre Information to follow  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing everyone a very Happy Christmas and New Year  

Remember, school restarts on Monday, 9 th  January 2017  

take a look at our term dates  

 

http://arklittleridgeprimary.org/sites/default/files/LITTLE%20RIDGE%20term%20dates%202016%20to%2017_0.pdf

